



## **LMLL MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES**

**AUGUST 12, 2024** -Via Zoom 7:30 pm.

---

**7:30 pm Call to Order/Quorum – Liz**

**Welcome:** Attendance and Introductions, if any.

Absent- None.

**Motion to approve previous meeting minutes:**

Moved by: Lambeth

Second By: Belmont

**OMHA Report:** Dean

- Local League Teams have a three-week grace period before they need their final roster, from the first game of the season.
- Reminder- Vulnerable Sector Checks through OHF.
- OMHA looking to bring back the Reginal LL Championships-more to come.

**Treasurer Report:** Report Attached.

Report was sent out as Wade was unable to make it. Nothing to discuss.

Move: St. Mary's

Second: Lambeth

## **Scheduling: Christine**

### **(A) Schedule**

- A document will be sent out for all reps, please make sure it is completed so Christine can proceed with the schedule.
- Discussion on scheduling U7 centrally, this will make it a much easier process for everyone and will also ensure that all procedures are followed, for example- travel permits.

### **(B) Black Out Dates**

- All blackout dates need to be sent directly to Christine, specifically tournaments.

## **Statistician Report: Mark**

### **(A) Season Structure**

- Similar to the 2022-23 season and has been produced on the website.
- Send the season structure document out to the coaches.
- Pre-seeding teams last year was a success and will work towards doing the same thing this year, as mentioned, it is not a perfect science but it does make games more balanced.
- Confirm March break is 10-16.
- Please test out the suspension tracker located within your Home Centre website, let LMLL Executive know if you cannot access.

Moved by: Strathroy

Second By: North Middlesex

## **New Business:**

### **(A) U16 Age Group**

- There was not enough interest from the other centres to have a U16 age group.

## **Ilderton/ Robert**

### **(B) Referee Levels for Playoffs U11 and above**

- This specific topic has been mentioned a number of times and it was suggested by the LMLL to speak directly with your referee assigner to see if this request can be granted.
- The discussion at the LMLL level is that there are not enough referees to make this request as well as level 1 referees needing to game playoff hockey experience too.

(C) Prizes for winners

- Bring ideas back to the next meeting.

(D) Posting Minutes Online

- We need more consistency with meeting minutes being posted online. VP of operations spoke to still learning to use the website but the minutes would be posted more consistently.

(G) Curfew Games- Thamesford-Port Stanley

- These discussions should be had with your home arenas/Municipalities as each Area is different in terms of policies surrounding curfews. If games are being curfewed often, Dean should be notified to look into why that is.

**Additions to the Agenda:**

U7 U8- You have to use modified game sheets not the app.

Lucan

Looking to run their own referee clinic through OWHA, reach out to Lucan if you are interested.

**Adjournment:**

Moved By: St Mary's      Second By: Aylmer